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Office of Archbishop Thomas Wenski  

Clergy Retreats for the 2021-22 season: 

Visit the following link to view dates and Retreat Masters:   

https://www.ourladyofflorida.org/retreats-for-the-priests-of-the-archdiocese-general/ 

Register at: https://www.ourladyofflorida.org/clergy/ 

February 14-18, 2022 

May 16–20, 2022 

Boy Scouts of America 

The Archdiocese of Miami has a long history of supporting the Boy Scouts of America program as 

an integral part of our parish’s Youth Ministries.  As I am sure you have read, the national Boy 

Scout organization has filed for Chapter 11 bankruptcy protection because of many past claims 

of abuse.  There have been no claims of abuse brought in connection with any scouting unit char-

tered by an ADOM entity.  The BSA bankruptcy case is ongoing and complicated and is being 

monitored by our attorneys and the Florida Conference of Catholic Bishops.  In the meantime, we 

will continue to support those BSA units, both Cub Scouts and Boy Scouts that are already char-

tered in our parishes.  However, for the time being, no new BSA units are to be chartered at any 

ADOM parish or school. 

COVID-19 Mask Policy 

As of November 6, 2021, mask usage during Mass is optional for those who are vaccinated, 

according to an updated COVID policy issued by the Archdiocese of Miami. Read the full state-

ment at https://bit.ly/mia_wenski_covid_mass_nov 

https://www.ourladyofflorida.org/retreats-for-the-priests-of-the-archdiocese-general/
https://www.ourladyofflorida.org/clergy/
https://www.miamiarch.org/atimo_s/articles_images/2021/10/2021_1028_mia_COVIDMassrules_updated_1635456138.pdf


 

New Online Training Option in the Virtus Registration Process 

In these extraordinary times, the Safe Environment Office has reviewed the current process of  

Virtus training and how it should proceed in an effort to still provide quality education of aware-

ness and prevention of child sexual abuse and do so in a safe and logistically viable procedure.  

In response we have worked with Virtus National to provide temporary online training as an op-

tion. It is available in English, Spanish and also Korean and Vietnamese subtitles.   

Office of the Chancellor  

Office of Safe Environment 

October Mass Census 

Bishop / Monsignor / Father: 

It is again time for counting and reporting the weekly Mass census for the weekends in Octo-

ber. The 2021 October Mass Attendance Census includes the 5 weekends of October, begin-

ning with the weekend of Saturday-Sunday, October 2-3, and ending October 30-31. 

Please remember to count the number of penitents during these five weekends. 

The deadline to return the count electronically is Monday, November 15, 2021.  Thank you, in 

advance, for timely reporting – by electronic upload – of the data.  If your staff responsible for 

uploading data is not familiar with the process, the staff may contact Mayra Rossell in the 

Chancellors’ Office at 305-762-1220 or mrossell@theadom.org. 

Office of Archbishop Thomas Wenski (continued) 

Archdiocesan World Youth Day 

In preparation for World Youth Day in Lisbon 2023,  an Archdiocesan World Youth Day will take 

place Nov. 20 from 7 to 10 p.m. at St. Thomas University, the sponsor of the event. Archbishop 

Thomas Wenski is inviting parishes, Catholic schools, youth/young adult groups, movements, and 

Campus Ministries to send a team of official ambassadors (2-4 young people) to officially repre-

sent the parish at the event. Ambassadors may bring a flag/banner representing their group/

parish to this outdoor celebration that will feature Eucharistic adoration, concert and commission-

ing of the World Youth Day Pilgrim cross. For more information, contact St. Thomas University at 

theology@stu.edu or call 305-628-6751. 

mailto:mrossell@theadom.org
mailto:theology@stu.edu


 

Offices of the Permanent Diaconate 

Convocation of Deacons  

The Convocation of Deacons will take place Sat., Nov. 20 from 9 am to 1 pm at St. John Vian-

ney College Seminary. Deacons are expected to participate; wives are invited to attend. Can-

didates in fourth year of diaconate formation will be instituted as Lectors and Acolytes by 

Archbishop Wenski within Mass at 9:00 am.  Convocation schedule is as follows:  

9:00 am Mass   

10:30 am Former Florida Supreme Court Justice Raoul Cantero  

12 p.m. Lunch at refectory  

1:00 pm Closing 

This means the participant must have access to the internet.  For those few who do not, and do 

not have another option, then their site—meaning parish or school—is to provide them with a 

computer on site for them to complete this training. 

All those completing the online training option will have an active Virtus account and will be re-

quired to read their monthly bulletins just as is required with the live training.  The Local Coordi-

nator at each site will have access to all accounts affiliated with their location just as before. 

Compliance responsibilities will not change. 

Register for online class at www.virtus.org. For questions regarding the new online training option 

please contact Jan Rayburn at jrayburn@theadom.org  

Office of Safe Environment (continued) 

Diaconate Ordination  

The Ordination of permanent and transitional deacons will take place Sat., Dec.18 at 10 am 

at the Cathedral of St. Mary. 

http://www.virtus.org/
mailto:jrayburn@theadom.org


 

Office of Vocations 

Labouré Society Seminarians 

Dear brothers in the presbyterate, the Archdiocese of Miami currently has two men participating 

in the Labouré Society program. This program helps to remove the obstacle of student loan debt 

during the years of formation.  

According to the National Religious Vocation Conference, of the approximately 10,000 men and 

women discerning a call each year to the priesthood or religious life, 42% of them are blocked 

due to student loan debt.  

Since 2003, this 501(c)(3) organization has helped deliver over 300 men and women into reli-

gious formation who otherwise would have been turned away or put on hold due to student loans.  

If you would like to assist, please email Fr. Matthew Gomez at mgomez@theadom.org to put you 

in contact with the two men who are diligently working in this program to alleviate their student 

loan debt before entering the priesthood. 

Vocations Awareness Week 

On the first full week of November, the USCCB asks us to celebrate vocations. Throughout the next 

few weeks, Fr. Matthew Gomez, Vocations Director, will be passing by parishes and schools to de-

liver this year’s Archdiocesan Seminarian Poster, as well as a poster published by Vianney Voca-

tions encouraging parents to support vocations. Teachers and Catechists can use all of the re-

sources placed in the e-Library for use during this week. Each parish and school should have an 

intentional moment to pray for vocations on Thursday, Nov. 11.  

 

This can be celebrating Mass for Vocations to Holy Orders, a prayer service in the classroom, or 

even a Eucharistic Holy Hour as a parish community. Thursdays are usually the day to remember 

vocations to the priesthood as it is the day when the Eucharist and the priesthood (Holy Thursday) 

were instituted. Lastly, if you have a young man in your parish who would be a good candidate 

for the priesthood, please ask him to reach out to Fr. Gomez (mgomez@theadom.org) as prepa-

rations are underway for Vocations Awareness Weekend at St. John Vianney.  

mailto:mgomez@theadom.org
mailto:mgomez@theadom.org


 

Wedding Anniversary Mass 2022 

All couples married in the Catholic Church celebrating their 1st, 25th, 50th or 50 plus wedding 

anniversary in 2021 are invited to attend a Mass at St. Mary Cathedral on Saturday, February 

12, 2022 and receive a blessing from Archbishop Thomas Wenski.  

Office of Marriage and Family Life 

Transformed in Love is a marriage preparation program which uses a house-building metaphor to 

illustrate the concepts of establishing and nurturing marriage and family life. It includes many top-

ics that contribute to building a marriage for a lifetime.  

• Saturday, February 26 & Sunday, February 27, 2022 (8:30 a.m. to 5:30 p.m.) in English.   
Location: St. Mark Church, 5601 S. Flamingo Rd., Southwest Ranches. Register at: https://

conta.cc/3vlv1mt 

Natural Family Planning: Creighton Model Introductory Session 

Please join us for an introductory session of Natural Family Planning “Creighton Model” to pre-

pare for your new marriage or for marriage enrichment and learn a medically safe, morally 

acceptable, and highly effective method of both postponing and achieving pregnancy.  

• Spanish Session: January 18, 2022 at 7:30 pm (Online)  

Register at: https://conta.cc/3n7Hmqu  

• English Session: January 20, 2022 at 7:30 pm (Online) 

Register at: https://conta.cc/3jdDHGE  

Office of Catholic Schools 

COVID-19 Mask Policy 

Effective November 15, 2021, students in elementary schools who are fully vaccinated do not 

have to wear masks indoors.  Download Superintendent Jim Rigg’s Nov. 10, 2021 letter to par-

ents at: https://bit.ly/mia_COVID_parentletter_nov10 

https://conta.cc/3vlv1mt
https://conta.cc/3vlv1mt
https://conta.cc/3n7Hmqu
https://conta.cc/3jdDHGE
https://www.miamiarch.org/atimo_s/articles_images/2021/11/Parent_COVID_Letter,_11-10-21_1636595853.pdf


 

Catholic Charities 

Unaccompanied Refugee Minors Program is looking for adults to become foster parents to 

refugee minors. The requirements to be a foster parent include: 

• Be at least 21 years old 

• Be able to provide adequate bedroom space and a separate bed for each foster child 

• Have reliable transportation 

• Be willing to participate in a 30-hour free training 

• Be prepared for adults in your household to undergo complete background checks 

• Be able to meet basic resources to support the household.  

Catholic Charities provides 24-hour case management, monthly stipend to help with the care 

of the refugee minor or youth, continuing education and more. For more information, call  

305-883-3383 or visit www.ccadm.org    

Office of Communications  

Follow the Archdiocese of Miami on Social Media: 

Please include in your Parish Bulletin 

 Facebook: @ArchdioceseofMiami | Twitter: @CatholicMiami | Instagram:@CatholicMiami 

Volunteer lectors 

The Office of Communications is looking for volunteer lectors for the Spanish language Televised 

Masses. The volunteers must have fingerprints and Virtus training. Please contact Bernarda Busta-

mante at 954-294-7817 for more information. 

Couples interested in having their picture taken with Archbishop Wenski should arrive by 4 p.m. 

Mass will start at 5:30 p.m. Participants will sit in a special designated area in the front pews. 

To register, visit https://conta.cc/2TCUSXY  or contact your Parish Office.  

Office of Marriage and Family Life (continued) 

http://www.ccadm.org
https://www.facebook.com/ARCHDIOCESEofMIAMI
https://twitter.com/CatholicMiami
https://www.instagram.com/catholicmiami/
https://conta.cc/2TCUSXY


 

Beware of scammers 

The Archdiocese of Miami has heard reports of scammers impersonating Archbishop Thomas Wen-

ski on Instagram. If you, your friends, or family receive a direct message from accounts imperson-

ating Archbishop Wenski, please do not respond. Report the account immediately to the social me-

dia platform, and let us know someone impersonating Archbishop Wenski has tried to contact you. 

Office of Communications  (continued) 

Online Events Calendar postings 

Due to the COVID-19 pandemic, many events are taking place online only. Events taking place in 

person are subject to CDC guidelines, including restrictions on capacity and requirements for social 

distancing and mask-wearing. When you submit an event, please make clear in the description 

whether it is taking place online or in person.  


